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Up to 44,000 jobs and thousands of new homes under threat in Scotland.

Housebuilders claimed today as many as 44,000 jobs in the industry and 10,000 new homes are at risk after the Water Commissioner denied Scottish Water crucial cash.

Homes for Scotland warned that developers will not be able to build thousands of new homes because Scottish Water will not have enough money to provide critical water supply infrastructure such as drainage.

Without the work, thousands of workers also face the axe following the Water Commissioner's decision on Scottish Water's investment programme for 2006-2010.

The industry regulator's determination means Scottish Water will be able to provide sufficient drainage for only 15,000 homes a year when the industry is in fact building 25,000 houses.

And the demand for new homes is expected to increase significantly in the future, placing even more strain on Scottish Water's stretched budget, which is set by the Water Commissioner.

Housebuilders will be unable to keep up with the current rate of construction unless there is additional investment, said Homes for Scotland, which represents house-builders constructing 95 per cent of homes north of the border.

The shortfall in homes will also push up house prices by restricting new development. The organisation believes that it is the starter homes and intermediate parts of the market that will suffer most.

Allan Lundmark, director of planning at Homes for Scotland, said: "With the housebuilding industry employing directly 50,000 people - and indirectly another 60,000, the Commissioner is playing fast and loose with thousands of jobs."

"On the face of it, the Commissioner has arbitrarily assumed 15,000 new homes will be built in areas where development had been constrained by the lack of water supply infrastructure. It is not clear what this figure is based on and in our view it seriously underestimates demand."

"The industry is already building 25,000 homes each year and estimates of market conditions show demand is much higher. Development constraints are really kicking in now and it will not be possible to maintain current rates of housebuilding without more investment."

Mr Lundmark added: "Development is a major economic motor and limiting growth in this way will undermine Scotland's attempts to attract and retain skilled people.

"Earlier in the year we received assurances that resources would be committed to tackling development constraints. The Water Commissioner has today undermined that commitment"
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